Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 19 July 2010     
7:00 p.m. 

Bloomsburg Middle School Library 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 19 July 2010, in the Bloomsburg Middle School library, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Dr. Francis Peters, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  Mr. Dennis Kuczynski was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Rachel DeFrain, Dr. Mark Jones, Mrs. Sheila Jones (left at 7:12 p.m.), Mrs. Jennifer Kennedy, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, Mrs. Pam Szilagyi, and Mrs. Terri Yurko.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
Dr. Mark Jones and Mrs. Sheila Jones addressed the board regarding the Jones Center Summer Institute, which took place at Bloomsburg High School on 9 July 2010.  Dr. Jones reported that over 240 teachers, administrators, paraprofessionals, and parents attended this summer’s event and that it was very successful.  He said he would like to again use Bloomsburg High School for next year’s institute, scheduled for 8 July 2011.  Mrs. Jones said that because 108 of the participants were paraprofessionals, it would be nice to hold additional training for them in December or January; this could be done in conjunction with the Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit (CSIU).  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Dr. Peters moved to approve the minutes of the 21 June 2010 regular monthly Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors’ meeting.  Mrs. Crawford seconded the motion.  The motion to approve the minutes then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for June 2010, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  While discussing the financial reports, Mr. Upton reported that the Columbia Mall had requested a reassessment.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Klingerman made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the bills payable for 22 June 2010 – 30 June 2010, ranging from check #00027829 – check #00027928, including a wire transfer for $20,259.62, in the amount of $98,616.02.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to approve the bills payable for 1 July 2010 – 19 July 2010, ranging from check #00027929 – check #00028055, including wire transfers amounting to $78,611.77, in the amount of $361,516.89.  
While discussing the bills payable for 1 July 2010 – 19 July 2010, Mr. Klingerman pointed out that while the Classrooms for the Future/21st Century Grant has paid for SmartBoards, it will be the district’s responsibility to continue to maintain and replace them once the grant is no longer available.  Dr. Peters said he believed the district should continue to prepare students for the future in regards to technology, and Mr. Tobin said he would like a teacher to make a presentation to the school board about SmartBoards.  Dr. Curry invited school board members into classrooms to watch students using SmartBoards.  
Also on the subject of technology, Mr. Tobin said he thought the district should consider discontinuing use of Schoolwires for its web site, and Mrs. Crawford said more technology needs to be incorporated into classes at the elementary level.  
After discussion, the motion to approve the bills payable for 1 July 2010 – 19 July 2010 was approved by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 19 July 2010, being Invoices 10-131, 06-30-2010, and 07-06-2010, totaling $81,170.25.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion.  Mr. Hock asked if the district would have the occupancy permit for the bleachers in time for the first football game of the season and Dr. Curry responded in the affirmative.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
REPORTS 

Superintendent’s Report 

Dr. Curry’s report was given at the end of the meeting, after the personnel section had been completed.  Dr. Curry reported on the preliminary results of the 2009-2010 PSSAs.  He also reported on the results of the TSA group that went to Baltimore, Maryland for a national competition.  Lastly, he mentioned that the Heartland Coalition and Bloomsburg University continued to work together on a STEM program.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to be conducted at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Approval of Purchasing Textbooks 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve purchasing textbooks for AP Psychology and Biology for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote. 
Approval of Elementary Handbooks 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the 2010-2011 handbooks for Beaver-Main, W.W. Evans, and Bloomsburg Memorial elementary schools as presented, and Dr. Peters seconded this motion.  

Mrs. Crawford voice some concerns over the content and consistency in the handbooks.  She pointed out some grammatical/typographical errors, suggested the handbooks more clearly outline how long a student should be fever-free before returning to school, and also said that to her knowledge, the rule about students not being permitted to play games on school computers was not being followed.  Mrs. Crawford also said that the dress code should be the same for all three elementary schools.  
Mr. Tobin said he wanted the wording in the elementary handbooks regarding Policy 210 (which deals with students and medication) should be the same as what’s actually written in Policy 210.  Mr. Hock wondered why there couldn’t be one handbook for all three elementary schools.  Mrs. Rupp agreed with him, saying she would like the three handbooks to be as consistent as possible, with the understanding that each school would have some differences, such as daily schedules.  Mr. Klingerman said he would like to know what the changes were that had been made since last year.  

Following discussion, Dr. Peters made the motion to table the motion to approve the 2010-2011 handbooks for Beaver-Main, W.W. Evans, and Bloomsburg Memorial elementary schools as presented until the administrators had reviewed and revised the three elementary handbooks.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion and a unanimous voice vote was then taken.  

Approval of Independent Audit of CSIU 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hock seconded, to approve being involved in the formulation of a request to the Auditor General’s office for a review of the financial operations of the Central Susquehanna Intermediate Unit.  
In the discussion that followed, Mr. Tobin stated that as he understood it, there should be no cost to school districts should the Auditor General’s office conduct an audit of the CSIU.  He explained that the Berwick Area School District had sent a letter to other school boards in the IU to notify them that they were requesting the Auditor General’s office conduct an audit of the CSIU’s financial operations.  Dr. Peters, a member of the CSIU board of directors, said that the CSIU contended that the missing money was the result of poor bookkeeping by a former employee who’d been involved with Act 48.  Mr. Hummel said he thought this audit would be a waste of taxpayer money and that the best way for the district to show its discontent with the CSIU would be to do as little business with them as possible.  
The motion was then voted on, with seven yes votes and one abstention (being Mrs. Rupp, who’s employed by the CSIU).  The motion passed.   
Approval of Bids 

Mrs. Rupp made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve the bids to purchase equipment and supplies from the Bloomsburg Area School District as listed below:  
1. Kubota HST T1600 1994 Lawn Mower – Mark Vincent - $571.00 

2. 1991 Ford F-250 Custom Pick-Up Truck – Mark Vincent - $1,776.00 

3. Transport Designs 24’ x 8’ Trailer – Keith Mensch - $2,650.00 

4. ESGO Golf Cart – Skip Mordan - $204.00 

5. 10 Cafeteria Tables (10 available) – Gene Powlus – 1 @ $5.00 

6. 6’ x 30” Stainless Steel Tables (2 available) – Ray Sobolesky – 2 @ $156.00 

7. 6’ x 30” Stainless Steel Table With Cutting Top & Drawer – Ray Sobolesky - $156.00 

8. 86” H x 26” w x 42 ½” D Aluminum 1-Gallon Can Holders – 10 Trays High, 2 Rows Per Tray (2 available) – NO BIDS 

9. Stainless Steel Cash Register Carts With Drawer & Wheels – 26” x 24” x 34” By Caddy (2 available) –Gene Powlus – 2 @ $6.00 

10. Televisions (9 available) – Brett Sponenberg – 2 @ $21.95 

11. Television Carts (8 available) – Gene Powlus – 2 @ $6.00 

12. Four-Drawer Filing Cabinets (19 available) – Stephanie Kessler – 2 @ $5.00, Brett Sponenberg – 1 @ $22.96, Gene Powlus – 4 @ $5.00, Webb Kline – 1 @ $20.00 

13. Grizzly Industrial Air Filters (2 available) – Nick Wozniak – 2 @ $15.00 

Mr. Upton pointed out that there was only one bid for a cafeteria table, and that it was for $5.00.  He stated that the cafeteria tables were in very good condition and that they had cost approximately $1,000.00 each, new.  He said the district could send out a PennLink e-mail to all school districts in Pennsylvania to see if any of them would be interested in purchasing the cafeteria tables.  
Mrs. Fiedler moved to remove #5 from the list of items/equipment to be approved, and Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion.  The motion failed by a voice vote of four yes votes to four no votes (being Dr. Peters, Mr. Hock, Mr. Hummel, and Mr. Tobin).  

The original motion to approve all bids was then voted on and approved by a unanimous voice vote.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Athletic Coaches 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve the following individuals as athletic coaches for the 2010-2011 season:    

Coach



Sport




Step

Salary 
Andy, Howard 


Head Girls’ Soccer 


3 

$2,761.00 

Coombe, Chris 

Head Baseball 



4 

$2,458.00 

Crispell, Rae Ann 

Cheerleading Advisor 


3 

$1,006.00 

Dolak, Steve 


Asst Gr 8 Boys’ Basketball 

2 

$1,318.00 

Horn, Robert 


Asst JV Boys’ Basketball 

9 

$2,307.00 

Hughes, Tom 


Head Girls’ Track 


14 

$3,708.00 

Page, Natalie 


Volunteer Cheerleading 

Sysko, Ben 


Fall Weight Room Supervisor 

N/A 

$7.25/hour 

· The entire weight program will not exceed $1,068.00 for the Fall 2010 sports season. 

Yost, Rich 


Asst Gr 7 Boys’ Basketball 

1 

$1,255.00 
Mrs. Crawford pointed out that one of the coaches had listed friends/family members as references, and asked that the athletic director be told to make sure that does not continue to happen.  Mr. Hock voiced his approval of the candidates being taken to the board.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Professional Staff Furlough 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the furlough of Beaver-Main Elementary School Half-Time Reading Teacher Sara Broadt, effective 20 July 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Acceptance of Paraprofessional Resignation 
Mr. Hummel made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to accept the resignation of Memorial Elementary School Paraprofessional Kathy Rochford, effective 20 July 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Professional Staff Resignations 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to accept the resignation of Full-Time Elementary Art Teacher Christine DeRemer, effective 7 July 2010.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to accept the resignation of Itinerant K-12 Behavior Specialist Donna Hayward, effective 20 July 2010.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Staff Leave of Absence 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve a leave of absence for Sixth-Grade Mathematics Teacher Tara Mentzer, from approximately 22 October 2010 until approximately 23 May 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Professional Staff Change of Status 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Crawford seconded, to approve changing the status of Jennifer Kennedy from Part-Time Elementary Art Teacher to Full-Time Elementary Art Teacher at Beaver-Main Elementary School and Memorial Elementary School, effective for the start of the 2010-2011 school year.  She will be at Step 2 Masters for 2010-2011, and her salary will be $38,273.  She will receive benefits as per the negotiated contract.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Long-Term Professional Substitute 
Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve Day-to-Day Professional Substitute Megan Smith as a Long-Term Professional Substitute effective 23 August 2010 through the end of October 2010.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Paraprofessional Transfers 
Mrs. Rupp made the motion, which Dr. Peters seconded, to approve the following paraprofessional transfers, effective 20 July 2010:   

Paraprofessional 
Current Position

Proposed Position 

Supervisor 
Brodeur, Regina 
Part-Time Classroom 

Full-Time Learning 

Lee Gump 




at BMS 


Support at BMS 

Heydenreich, Sharon 
Part-Time Classroom 

Full-Time Classroom 

Chris Groody 




at W.W. Evans 

at W.W. Evans 

McGaw, Candice 
Full-Time Emotional

Part-Time Paraprofessional
Ryan Moran 

Support at BMS/BHS 

at Memorial 

Nenstiel, Johanna 
Full-Time Classroom 

Full-Time Emotional 

Lee Gump & 




at Beaver-Main 

Support at BMS/BHS 

Dan Bonomo 

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Paraprofessionals 
Mrs. Rupp made the motion, which was seconded by Dr. Peters, to approve Susan Harrigan as a Full-Time Life Skills Paraprofessional at Memorial Elementary School, effective 20 July 2010, at $7.25/hour and with benefits as per the negotiated contract.  Mr. Ryan Moran will be her supervisor.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Mr. Hummel made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve Melanie Lewis as a Full-Time Classroom Paraprofessional at Memorial Elementary School, effective 20 July 2010, at $7.25/hour and with benefits as per the negotiated contract.  Mr. Ryan Moran will be her supervisor.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

INFORMATION 
It was reported that the following items would appear on the next work session agenda:  Panther Stadium, Drop-Out Report for 2009-2010, Athletic/Academic Committee Meeting Minutes, PSBA Voting Delegation, SmartBoard Presentation, and Disaster Plan Update.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session would be held on Monday, 2 August 2010, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library, and that the next regular monthly meeting would be held on Monday, 16 August 2010, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school library.  

ADJOURNMENT 
At 9:09 p.m., Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to adjourn the meeting, and Mrs. Rupp seconded his motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
An executive session was held from 9:15 – 10:35 p.m. for the purpose of discussing personnel issues.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

